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IN THIS ISSUE:
Club Dues Are Due Now

• Message from Our New Prez
• Event Photos & Recaps

The Roaring 2020s
New Year, New projects, more fun!
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General
Club Info

National Clubs 
We are the Inland Empire 
Chapter (Spokane) of the 
MTFCA and the MTFCI 

Correspondence 
Please direct club
correspondence to the
club mailing address:
IEMTFCA 
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA  
99211-1708

Dues 
The yearly dues are $20 per 
year from an individual or 
family and due by January 
31st of each year. Please
renew your membership 
or join the club as a new 
member. We look forward to
seeing you!

Submissions 
All items to be published are 
due before the 20th of the 
month. Please send photos,
articles and anything 
else for the newsletter to 
fenderchatter@gmail.com 

On the Cover: 
Don & Rita Hart's '26 Coupe  
at the January First tour.
- photo provided by Jeff Hipp

President
Steve Heid 

509-251-0770

Vice President 
Ralph Brevik 

509-435-1895

Secretary 
Janice Hutchinson 

509-990-4309

Treasurer 
Karma Roth 

509-991-9713

Wow it's hard to believe it's been ten years since I was writing these reports, where has 
the time gone. 

Good to see such a turnout at the annual New Years Day tour thanks to Gene.
Plus a great turnout and fun time at the annual Installation Banquet put on by Betty. 
Thank you both.

A lot of things hopefully coming up this year with the National tour being hosted here. 
If you have a tour you would like to put on or a idea talk to Matt H. or Steve H.

See you at the meeting. —Steve

A Message from your new Club President:  

Committee 

Charity Committee
Installation Banquet
Email / Mailing / Roster /
Membership / Printing /
Newsletter Editor
Newsletter Editor / Design
Entertainment / Programs
Greeting Committee
Library
Nametags & Patches
Photographer
Refreshments
Safety / Seminars
Scrapbooks / Photo Album
Sunshine Report
Swap Meet
Tours
Webmaster

Facebook

Lead Person(s)

Betty Patterson
Betty Patterson / Rose Hodges

Jim Patterson

Jeff Hipp
Tom Carnegie
Joe Swanson / Jim Patterson
Brooks Johnson
Bill Barr
Jillian Robison
Nan Robison
Mike Robison
Roy Moffit
Susie Carnegie
Russel Hanna
Matt Hansen
Janice Hutchinson

Jeff Hipp

Contact 

509-998-6631
 

509-214-9522

fenderchatter@gmail.com

509-922-1805

406-794-6021

509-489-5985
509-701-0983
509-701-4359
509-844-5900
509-979-1909
509-922-1805
509-714-8254
509-238-6132
spokanemodeltclub.com

 Inland Empire Model T Club
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mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Submission
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https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
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Minutes from the Last Club Meeting

You are welcome to join other T Club members for pre-meeting dinner 5:30-6:00 PM - this month at Darcy’s Restaurant  
at 10502 E Sprague Ave. (University & Sprague) in the Spokane Valley. We Hope to see you there!

NOTE:

Dinner venue is subject to change at  

last-minute due to capacity. Check your email  

for any change prior to joining us.

The next regular club meeting is February 7.  
The monthly meeting begins at 7:30 PM on the 1st Friday of each month 
at the Opportunity Presbyterian Church, 202 North Pines, Spokane Valley, WA.at 
10502 E Sprague Ave. (University & Sprague) in the Spokane Valley.  
We Hope to see you there!

For more tour or event details: check the club website, 
club Facebook page, or watch your e-mail.

Outgoing President Gift:
Framed "Exploded T" photo presented to Matt Hansen!

Inland Inland Empire Model T Ford Club of Spokane 
President’s Award Guidelines: 
The annual President’s Award, is given to a worthy member in the 
club each year and has become the most prestigious award given 
out by our club. (founded in 1993 by club members Jeffry Hipp and 
Alex Robinson - Jim Patterson was the first recipient),)

It is with sincere appreciation that we honor those members who 
have had this award bestowed upon them and who continue to be 
active participants towards the success of our club. 

The Rules of Qualification are:
•  To be awarded to a member who is open to all club members for  
 help and advice.
•  One who has donated much of his or her own time to club  
 functions and activities.
•  One person can, but not necessarily, win sequentially.
•  Awardee will be responsible for bringing the award to the  
 December meeting and giving it to the current club President  
 for reassignment.
•  Award will be presented at the January Installation Banquet by  
 the current (outgoing) club President.
•  The recipient of this award is to be held a surprise until announced  
 at the January Installation Banquet. (Awardee need not be  
 present to win).
•  The responsibility of choosing an awardee will be that of the  
 current (outgoing) club President and the previous club President  
 (the one that was prior to the outgoing club President).

January 11, 2020  No meeting minutes this month due to the annual January officer installation banquet.

President's Award Recipient: Congratulations to Montana Barnard for receiving the annual President's 
Award for his outstanding service to the Spokane Model T Club in 2019!  More about the Club Banquet on Pg. 6.

http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com/calendar-of-events.php
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub/
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Seen, Heard and Shared

Photos submitted by Jeff Hipp, Rose Hodges and Lee Burgess

January 1st Lunch and Tour About a dozen cars (incl. 2 A's) toured in 
mild temps on Jan 1st.  Guessing 50 plus 
folks met for lunch before the tour.
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Nan's Nibbles 
Feb: Nan Robision & Karma Roth

Mar: TBD

Apr: TBD

Tours may be arranged at the last minute so check 
the club website Calendar of Events for the latest 
activities at spokanemodeltclub.com or our 
Facebook page  Inland Empire Model T Club

Contact Matt Hansen for tours (see pg 2)
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Club & Model T Related Events

"Like Us" on Facebook 
Inland Empire Model T Club
Last-minute notices, fun stuff, 
lots of photos, links, etc. 

Events Calendar
Feb 7  Spokane T Club meeting 
Feb 15-16 Early Bird Swap Meet - Puyallup
Mar 6  Spokane T Club meeting 
Mar 14-15  Almost Spring Swap Meet - Puyallup 
Mar 20-21 Chickasha Pre-War Swap Meet-Chickasha, OK 
Apr 3  Spokane T Club meeting 
Apr 3-5  Portland Swap Meet 
May 1  Spokane T Club meeting 
May 2  Tri-Cities Swap Meet - Kennewick, WA
May 16-17  Seattle Auto Swap Meet - Monroe, WA
June 5  Spokane T Club meeting 
June 5-7  SOVREN Festival of Speed - Spokane
June 6-7  Rickreall Swap Meet-Fairgrounds, Rickreall, OR
June 19-20  30th Car d'Lane Car Show - Cd'A, ID
June 21-24  60th Montana 500 - Helena, MT
July  No T Club meeting - see you at the swap meet!
July 10-12  50th Annual Spokane Swap Meet
July 16 INCCC Downtown Spokane Scholarship Car Show
July 18-23, 2020 National T Tour in Spokane - 
         details: spokanemodeltclub.com/2020-national-tour.php

July 19-24  MTFCI Annual Tour - New Philadelphia, OH
Aug 27-29  Lewiston, ID Hot August Nights Car Show

Tuesday Nights  
at the Ranch

Come on out on Tuesday evenings around 4:30 pm  
with your T parts that need to be worked on. 
Also join us after for dinner at McDonalds. 
antiqueautoranch.com
Note: Antique Auto Ranch is only open on Tues & Wed.

Other times by appointment.

 

CLUB MEMBER ID BADGES
If you are a new Spokane T Club member and need a name 
badge, or need a replacement, please contact Bill Barr.

Tours and Activity Reports

• Get Well Cards to Patty Baker, Nan Robison,  
   Ian Robison, Chuck Dyer, and Bill Mullins.

• Sympathy card to Tammy Hipp for loss of  
   her mother and grandmother.

Sunshine reminder for all Spokane T Club members:
If you know of a club member who has lost a loved one, 
is ill, injured, or in the hospital, etc. all you need to do is 
send Susie Carnegie an email or call to let her know, 
and she'll be sure a card is mailed to them. 
sfcarn@yahoo.com    509-922-1805 (h).

Any new updates will be announced at the next meeting ~Susie

Sunshine Report

2020 National Tour:
We are hosting the 2020 
MTFCA National Tour this 
year on July 18-23, 2020! 
Registration is open now 
until June 16th. Special 
hotel rates available.

More information here:

spokanemodeltclub.com/2020-national-tour.php

http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com/2020-national-tour.php
http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com/2020-national-tour.php
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Seen, Heard and Shared

Photos submitted by Lee Burgess, Rose Hodges, and Matt Hansen.
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T Club Officer Installation Banquet - January 11

This year’s installation banquet held on Saturday, Jan. 11th 
at the Spokane Airport Ramada Inn. It was a huge success 
with over 60 participants enjoying a great shrimp and prime 
rib dinner.  The festive mood included live music provided by 
a local multi-instrument musical team brought in with help of 
Richard and Wanda Hummer. Two fun and interesting games 
were played, with participants competing for who could identify 
the most pictures of dignitaries taken over 30 years ago, and 
another game quizzed everyone’s knowledge on Henry Ford 
and his Model T. We closed the evening out with everyone 
singing The Ballad of Henry Ford, which got everyone singing 
the catchy tune.

Out-going  two-term  president, Matt Hansen, started the night 
out by thanking everyone for their help and  participation in 
the many club activities throughout 2019. Matt came up with 
a new award called the Trailer Queen award, with the 2019 
winner being Brooks Johnson for his Model T’s intimacy last 
year with the Trailer Queen. It was a very busy year for the club 
with significant new memberships growth and several newly 
restored Model T’s joining the club. The last two years had 

the highest membership growth in several years, showing that  
we continue to be one of the fastest growing antique car clubs 
in Spokane.   

Montana Barnard was the recipient of the 2019 President's 
award which goes to the club member that has had the greatest 
over-all impact to the club (more on pg 3). Montana brought 
Matt into the club,and in-turn, became an inspiration for Matt 
to get and restore a Model T. Montana thsn restored his own 
Model T. He has been instrumental in providing monthly door 
prizes to the club and has been very active in club events.

Matt then turned the gavel over to Incoming president, Steve 
Heid, who announced several new committee appointees, 
including Matt Hansen as the annual club tour chairman, who 
will also continue his leadership as the 2020 National Model T 
Ford Club tour chairman this coming July.

Steve then went into door prizes with at least one door prize 
awarded to each of the nine banquet tables. It was a real fun 
evening and you should plan on attending next year’s banquet.

AND THE COVETED TRAILER QUEEN AWARD GOES TO....... BROOKS

(photos continued next page)

— Jim Patterson
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Photos submitted by Lee Burgess, Rose Hodges, and Matt Hansen. (photos continued next page)
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Photos submitted by Lee Burgess, Rose Hodges, and Matt Hansen.
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If you have already renewed for this year, please pass this form to someone  
who also shares our interest of the Model T Ford. 

Membership Application & 2020 Roster Update Form

Due Jan 31 of each year, or join as a  
new member now, please complete this  
form and mail with your dues of $20.00 to:
IEMTFCA
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA 99211-1708

Any Changes since 2019?:  Y  /  N

Your Information:
Name

Your Spouse’s Name

Address

City                                            State                   ZIP                

Newsletters will be sent as a PDF in email unless otherwise requested in writing 

Phone #            Cell #

E-mail

MTFCA member?  Y / N    •   MTFCI member?  Y / N

MTFCA Membership #

MTFCI Membership #

Insurance Carrier

Policy #

Model T’s Owned:

R = Restored,  U = Unrestored,  O = Original,  PR = Partially Restored,  BC = Basket Case

Year           Body Style                                                          Condition

Please update this form and send with your check payable to the Spokane Model T Ford Club, P.O. Box 11708, Spokane, 
WA 99211-1708. Annual dues are $20.00 per household per year. If more than 5 Model T’s are owned, please list them on 
the back of this form. You are encouraged to join the national clubs, the Model T Ford Club of America or the Model 
T Ford Club International, for $40.00 / year - Mail check directly to the appropriate national club.  Six full-color bi-monthly 
magazines with world-wide distribution are included with each national membership.

National MTFCA Membership: (check, credit card, Paypal)  mtfca.com/clubpages/joinamember.htm

National MTFCI Membership: modelt.org

You may also download and print this as a PDF from our club website:   
spokanemodeltclub.com/membership-form.php

REMEMBER, DUES ARE DUE By Jan 31!
Please fill out this form NOW whether you have changes or not, and return  

with your 2020 Club dues ($20/family). 
Check that your email, phone number, and all other info is up-to-date please.  Thanx!





Date Application Paid / Sent
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IEMTFCA
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA 99211-1708

Fender Chatter is published monthly by the Inland Empire Chapter Model T Ford Club of America in Spokane, WA. 
To be included, as space permits, in the next newsletter, items must be received no later than the 20th of the month. 

Please submit your articles, photos, trip reports, adventures, Model T parts for sale, want ads, ideas, etc.  
to fenderchatter@gmail.com

photo by Tom Carnegie

Tom Carnegie drove his T to work at Antique Auto Ranch on January 14. "7 degrees and started up just fine"

mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Submission%20/%20Question

